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On 14 April 2023, during the Trip to the Erongo region, Ambassador Nishimaki visited 

The Namibian Institute of Mining and Technology (NIMT) in Arandis, where Mr. Hodaka 

Kato, Japan Overseas Cooperation Volunteer (JOCV) is working as a teacher of Electric and 

Electronic Equipments.  Ambassador Nishimaki visited a Mr. Kato's class, followed by a 

meeting with representatives of NIMT and a tour of the school facilities including practical 

training places for the students. 

Mr. Ralph Bussel, Executive Director of  NIMT , thanked the Ambassador for his visit 

and expressed his deep appreciation to the Japanese government for the valuable 

knowledge that will be shared with the trainees as a result of dispatching Mr.  Kato as a 

JOCV to NIMT.  The Representatives of NIMT explained that the school emphasizes 

discipline and focuses on the practical training needed in industry to help students find 

appropriate jobs after graduation. 

Ambassador Nishimaki expressed his gratitude for the opportunity to see Mr. Kato’s 

activities as JOCV, explained Japanese Official Development Assistance (ODA) to Namibia, 

particularly in the education sector, and stated that the Japanese government would 

continue to provide assistance for the future development of Namibia. 

 

 

 

 

(from left) Mr. Kato(JOCV), Mr. Koekemoer (Principal Artisan Training& Curriculum Development), Mr. De 

Klerk( Principal of NBCT), Mr. Bussel (Executive Director of NIMT), Ambassador Nishimaki, Mr. Erkana 

(HEAD: Artisan Training & Acting Principal), Mr. Sachikela (Principal Examinations) 
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Practical Training  Space 


